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Council Adopts
Landmark Motion

By Evan Kramer

The Port Orford City Coun-
cil unanimously passed a

landmark motion at their meeting Mon-
day night.  The motion was written and
presented by councilor Ralph Donaldson.
Here it is in its entirety:

“I move that all personnel actions in the
city of Port Orford be referred to the city
council for information and approval.  No
personnel action will be valid without
this prior council approval.  This rule will
include all hiring and firing actions, pro-
motions, demotions, raises, pay cuts, and
major changes in job descriptions.  All
personnel will be included in this rule,
including persons paid from the regular
city funded budget and all persons funded
from other sources such as grants, State
and Federal funded work programs, and
revenues generated from fines in our jus-
tice department.”

This is a very important change in the way
business is done at city hall.  It puts
responsibility for hiring and firing of
employees back in the hands of the bosses
(city council) and takes it away from their
employee (city manager).

A large gathering of the public showed up

at the meeting Monday night.  Most
wanted to know what was going on with
the Port Orford police department and
many were there to support Police Lieu-
tenant Lew Ball.

They first heard some good news from
Community Resource Team co-chairs
Nancy and Ed Dowdy.  Nancy told the
council the US Forest Service has ap-
proved a $30,000 grant for a beautifica-
tion master plan for Highway 101.  This
grant requires $8,000 in matching funds
from the city and part of the project will
include new entrance signs at both ends
of the city.  The Dowdy’s also displayed
the approved plans for the layout of the
Wayfinder Site at Battle Rock Park.

The council heard citizen concerns in-
cluding a presentation by Tammy House.
She gave the council a petition in support
of the Port Orford Police Department.  It
read as follows:

“We, the undersigned, state that we sup-
port the Port Orford Police Department
and specifically Supervising Officer Lew
Ball.  While we recognize the need to
have Port Orford’s City Council hold
ultimate responsibility for the conduct of
the Police Department, we also believe
there has been far too much interference
by City management in the operation of
the Police Department.

The City Council should set Police De-
partment policy in accordance with ac-
cepted State standards and direct City
management not to interfere with the day-
to-day operation of the Department.”

The petition sheets contained the signa-
tures of 180 citizens.  Earlier in the day
one completely signed petition sheet was
stolen from the counter of Bartlett’s Res-
taurant.

City Attorney Randal Tosh gave a report
concerning legal issues about the police
department.  A little background first -
Police Chief Barney Issel is not a certified
police officer.  Issel apparently thought
he was certified because of previous po-
lice work he had done.  He hired Lew Ball
in October 1996.  Lieutenant Ball is not a
certified police officer.  The police re-
serve program has been put on hold and
reserves were taken off duty on Wednes-
day, April 9, until Lieutenant Ball gets his
certification.  Police reserves can only
work under a certified officer.

Tosh went through the seven minimum
requirements for getting certified.  The
police officer must be a US citizen, be 21
years of age or older, have fingerprints on
file with the State, have a criminal records
check, go through a background investi-
gation, possess a high school diploma or

We Support Our Local Police



Come on down to the Big New Variety Store

L & R Variety
The Working Person’s Store

1819 Oregon St., Port Orford $ 332-3022

OPEN:  9:00AM-5:00PM  Every Day

Check out what we have: Some Can Goods, Dremel Tools,
Gifts, Spices, Mechanical Tools, Cleaning Supplies, Beads &
Findings, and too much to list (and lots more to put out!)

Kathleen Bell L.T.C.
Accounting and Payroll Services

Tax Preparation and Planning

Call to Inquire About Possible
Pick-up and Delivery

P.O. Box 464   29824 Ellensburg
Gold Beach, OR 97444

247-6808 247-5959(FAX)
1-800-410-6808

Tide Predictions For Port Orford - 42° 44 N 124° 30 W
Produced by “Tides & Currents for Windows” version 2.0 by Nautical Software (503) 579-1414

Sun Moon
Date Midnight to Noon Noon to Midnight Rise Set Rise Set Phase

Thu Apr 17 3:19a 2.6 9:04a 5.5 3:31p 1.1 10:05p 5.9 6:30a 8:03p 3:31p 4:30a
Fri Apr 18 4:07a 2.1 9:59a 5.6 4:13p 1.1 10:37p 6.2 6:29a 8:04p 4:26p 4:58a
Sat Apr 19 4:47a 1.5 10:47a 5.8 4:50p 1.2 11:07p 6.5 6:27a 8:05p 5:25p 5:26a
Sun Apr 20 5:24a 1.0 11:30a 5.9 5:24p 1.3 11:36p 6.7 6:26a 8:06p 6:21p 5:54a
Mon Apr 21 5:59a 0.4 12:11p 6.0 5:57p 1.4 6:24a 8:07p 7:19p 6:24a
Tue Apr 22 12:04a 6.9 6:34a 0.0 12:51p 6.1 6:30p 1.6 6:22a 8:08p 8:17p 6:55a FM
Wed Apr 23 12:34a 7.1 7:10a -0.3 1:32p 6.0 7:03p 1.9 6:21a 8:10p 9:16p 7:30a
Thu Apr 24 1:05a 7.2 7:47a -0.6 2:14p 6.0 7:39p 2.2 6:19a 8:11p 10:14p 8:10a

Official Weather
Provided by the City of Port Orford

Public Utilities Department

Date High Low Rain
Fri Apr 4 53 38 ---
Sat Apr 5 61 39 ---
Sun Apr 6 51 46 .40
Mon Apr 7 55 41 .22
Tue Apr 8 54 42 .02
Wed Apr 9 55 40 ---
Thu Apr 10 55 40 ---

Auto Race Meeting

There will be a meeting on Friday, April
18, at 11:00am, regarding the Port Orford
Grand Prix auto races at Cape Blanco
Airport.  The meeting will be held at the
Port Orford City Hall council chambers.

Betsy Johnson and Lindy Zimmerman
from the State of Oregon Aeronautics
Division will attend the meeting and talk
about the races and hear public input.  The
public is invited to attend.

Gun Club Burns Down

The Sixes Fire Department responded to
a 911 fire call Sunday afternoon at the
Battle Rock Gun Club.  The Department
sent two fire engines and one water tender
to the scene.  They found the gun club
headquarters building engulfed in flames

when they arrived
at approximately
4:15pm. The
wooden structure
and shooting range
are located just east
of Highway 101 off
Grassy Knob Road.
The building con-
tained gun powder
as well as shells and
had a lot of equip-
ment in it including
a lawnmower,
riding lawnmower,
refrigerator and
stoves.

The State Fire Marshal’s office was at the
scene on Monday helping Sixes Fire Chief
Joe Yost investigate the cause of the fire.
Yost said on Tuesday they had deter-
mined the fire was not caused by arson.
Yost said the tentative cause and point of
origin of the fire was a wood stove.



Hours:
7 am - 9 pm Every Day

Wheelhouse Restaurant
We only use top quality products.

It costs us more,
but our customers

enjoy the best

$3.40

Breakfast Special
April 17-23

1 Egg, 2 pcs Bacon or 2
Link Sausage, Hash
Browns, 1 pc Toast

Howard S. Lichtig
Attorney at Law

Bankruptcy
Injuries / Accidents
Criminal Defense

Marriage - Family Law
Probate / Conservators
Oregon & CA Licenses

332 - 6060

What Happened to Barney?

At the end of the lead article in this paper
entitled “Ride Along”  we asked the ques-
tion, “What happened to Port Orford po-
lice chief Barney Issel?”  The envelope
please.  According to city manager Dotti
Myers Chief Issel is off duty receiving
worker’s compensation on a disability
leave.  He was injured on the job in a fall
on a flight of stairs while responding to a
call.

New Municipal Court Judge
By Evan Kramer

Judge Robert King has run the Port Orford
municipal court for the last two sessions.
Judge King has been the municipal court
judge and justice of the peace for the
cities of Gold Hill, Butte Falls and White
City for the last seventeen years.  He
replaced municipal court judge Chris
Doerner who failed to make it past his
probationary period.

The Port Orford city council personnel
committee, consisting of Tim Sparks, Ruth
Jamieson, and Jim Campbell, recom-
mended that the city not keep Doerner as
municipal judge.  Their reasoning was
that he was very inexperienced. Tim
Sparks spoke about the situation at Mon-
day night’s council meeting.  He said the
personnel committee attended a session
of the court where they evaluated
Doerner’s performance.  They came to
the conclusion not to keep him on as
judge.

I spoke with city manager Dotti Myers on
Thursday afternoon, April 10 and she
told me that the council gave her the right
to appoint an interim judge.  She selected
Robert King who is a friend of hers from
Gold Hill.  According to Myers the city is
in the process of looking for a new perma-
nent municipal court judge and is adver-
tising the position in the Port Orford
Press and the Coos Bay World.  The
deadline to submit an application for the
position is May 2, 1997.

I spoke with councilors Ralph Donaldson
and Robert Warring.  Neither could name
the new judge and Donaldson didn’t know
there was a new judge.  Warring only
learned about it through a memo from the
city manager.

Chapter III (Form of government) of the
Port Orford City Charter, section 10, reads
as follows: “Other officers.  Additional
officers of the city shall be a municipal
judge, a recorder, and such other officers
as the council deems necessary.  Each of
these officers shall be appointed and
may be removed by the mayor with the
consent of the council.” [emphasis added]
The interim judge was not appointed by
the mayor with the consent of the city
council at any public meeting of the Port
Orford city council nor was Doerner re-
moved by the mayor with consent of the
council.

Judge Robert King was not appointed
legally in conformance with the Port
Orford City Charter nor in accordance
with the public meeting laws of the State
of Oregon as defined in the Attorney
General’s Public Records and Meetings
Manual.  However, with the motion passed
by the council at Monday’s meeting re-

garding hiring and firing of city employ-
ees this situation has been dealt with at
least for the time being.

Letter To The Editor

My name is Daniel Billings.  I was one of
the people that broke into the teen center.
I know that it was wrong.  In Port Orford
there are very few places for people to go.
I hope my actions do not cause the teen
center to close.  I am sorry for what I’ve
done.  I now have a job and will pay for
the damage I caused as soon as I can.

Sincerely,

Daniel Billings



RICHARD AuFRANC
LAWYER

ALSO: CPA INACTIVE

COMMON SENSE

LEGAL ADVICE

BUSINESS - FINANCIAL
WILLS - PROBATES

TRUSTS - REAL ESTATE
Hwy 101 at 9th St.

332-2102

Jack Pruitt
OR Lic. #50032

(541) 332-0332

Bartlett's Cafe
Sunday April 20

Pork Roast

Monday April 21
Beef Enchilada

Tuesday April 22
Lasagna

Wednesday April 23
Deb’s Choice

Thursday April 24
Clam Chowder

Open 5am to 8pm Every Day
Located across Hwy 101 from

The Downtown Fun Zone
in Port Orford

Immediate
Cremation

$745 One Low Cost

No membership fees
No gimmicks

No games
332-3400

Appointments in
Your home at

Your convenience

Port Orford
Funeral Service

663 14th St., Port Orford

No Interruption of Care

Medical service will continue uninter-
rupted at Curry Family Medical clinic in
Port Orford despite changes in personnel.

That was the message Randy Scholten,
chief administrator of Curry Health Dis-
trict, delivered to members of the Port
Orford Rotary on April 10, during their
regular weekly luncheon.

Earlier this month, the district, which has
operated the Port Orford clinic for about
ten years, announced the forthcoming
departure of the clinic’s physician assis-
tant, Philip Gosvener, PA-C.

Gosvener was hired four months ago by
William A. Nickerson, M.D., the clinic’s
former resident physician who left town
on an extended sabbatical in January.

“It is with a very heavy heart that we
accepted Philip’s resignation,” Scholten
told Rotarians.  “In my 25-year career
I’ve never seen anyone make such an
impact on an area in such a short time.  We
see his leaving as a product of all the
whiplashing changes in leadership that
the district has had in the past two years,”
Scholten said.

“Things just weren’t working out for
Philip after Dr. Nickerson left.  But we’re
working together now in making sure
things do work out.”

Scholten told the group the district is in
the process of recruiting a primary care
physician from Alaska who is interested

Public Education

The Curry County Committee for Public
Education, whose purpose is to support
public education both locally and through-
out Curry County, will hold its next meet-
ing at the Gold Beach City Hall, 510 S.
Ellensburg, at 9:30am, Saturday morn-
ing, April 19.  Richard Wold, Superinten-
dent of the Port Orford/Langlois 2CJ
School District, along with two students,
will discuss the student technology pro-
gram at Pacific High School.

Anyone interested is invited.  For further
information, phone either 469-4215 or
469-9707.

in relocating to Curry County.  “We’re
very hopeful she’ll accept the position.”

Scholten assured the group that the clinic
would not close, even if the district has
not found a physician by the time
Gosvener leaves.

The Health District, which includes Curry
General Hospital in Gold Beach, as well
as the Port Orford clinic, receives about
$325,000 of $4.2 million in net revenues
from taxpayers.  The district extends from
just north of Port Orford south to Pistol
River.  “Under 10 percent of our operat-
ing revenues come from our tax revenues.
Scholten explained.  “But that’s a very
important 10 percent”.



Grantland Mayfield Gallery
UNIQUE HANDCRAFTED GIFTS FROM NATURAL  MATERIALS

ART WORKSHOPS BY THE SEA

GLASS BLOWER ON SITE

Studio Blown Glass $ Fine Art $ Basketry
Fibre Artists $ Jewelry $ Sculpture $ Pottery
Wearable Art $ Visionary & Native American

(541) 332-6610
Open Daily 9-5, Extended Summer Hours

246 6th St. (Hwy 101), Port Orford, Oregon

2,000 sq ft $ More than 100 Area
Artists $ Gift Shop $ Boutique

Paintings $ Pottery $ Sculpture
Studio Blown Glass

Acer A-Open ATX System
Intel Pentium 166MMX System
32Mb EDO RAM
2.1Gb WD IDE HDD
Diamond Stealth 3D 2000 2Mb Video
Acer A-Open Mid-Tower ATX Case
Acer A-Open AX53 Triton 430HX ATX Motherboard
Acer A-Open 12x CD-ROM
Acer A-Open FX-3D Sound Card
Acer A-Open 33.6 SVD Modem
Teac 1.44Mb FDD
QIC 120 Speakers
Keytronic 104 Win95 PS/2 Kbd
MS PS/2 Mouse & pad
Microsoft Windows 95
+ Compton Encyclopedia w/ 26 titles!

Your cost till April 25
only $1,575

Worth Getting Wet For!

Monitors For This System

MR103 14” ...................... $210

MR104-54E 15”............... $270
MR105E 15” .................... $305

MR106E 17” .................... $510
MR106-78IE 17” .............. $550

The Downtown Fun Zone
832 Hwy 101, Box 49

Port Orford, OR 97465
(541) 332-6565

Letter to the Editor,

Chapter III, Sec. 6 of the Port Orford
Charter provides that, “except as this
Charter provides otherwise, all powers of
the city shall be vested in the council.”

Anyone who attended the Port Orford
City Council meeting 4/14/97 would have
had serious doubt as to whether anyone
on the City Council was aware of that
provision.

After the meeting had been adjourned,
but before any of the Council members
had left their seats, City Manager Dottie
Myers literally accosted and berated them,
with a totally inappropriate harangue de-
fending her conduct toward Police Lt.
Lew Ball.

Although some concerns had been ex-
pressed by some of the Council members
about the apparent dispute between Lt.
Ball and Ms. Myers over the recent arrest
of her daughter, it still appears that the
Council and Mayor are intimidated by

this City Manager.

The Council members are the people
elected to run this City. The City Man-
ager is their employee, who is to serve at
their discretion and follow their orders
regarding the policies they make. It is
time the current Council members take
their power back from Ms. Myers. They
are not supposed to be at the bottom of the
organizational chart, but at the top.

If the current Council members assumed
their offices under the impression that
they were there to “rubber stamp:” Ms.
Myers’ proposals, or they lack the inter-
est or ability to obtain the knowledge
necessary to run this City independent of
one person’s whim, they should resign so
we can elect an active, authoritative Coun-
cil to represent Port Orford.

Sincerely,

Howard S. Lichtig



Lee’s Mobile RV Service
Repairs, Remodel, & Dryrot Repair

Appliance, Propane & Electrical Service

New & Used RV & Marine Parts

RV & Marine Sales & Storage

“We come to you”
Milepost 280.5, Highway 101 South

Bandon, OR
347-3398

K&R Cabinets
Since 1959

Free estimates

Custom Cabinets, Countertops,
Vanities, Bookcases,

Entertainment Centers, etc.

Call (541) 347-6205

Ray & Joyce Hoffman
Bandon, OR

Pacific High

The Pacific High School Boosters are
sponsoring an Alumni Basketball game
against the Gold Beach Panther Alumni.
The game is scheduled for April 25, at
7pm, at the Pacific High School gym.
Hamburgers, hot dogs, and general con-
cessions will be available as well as Bingo
at half time. Tickets are available at most
merchants and are $2 each for admission.
Tickets will also be available at the gate.
All proceeds from this game will go to the
Boosters track and field improvement
fund. Our High School track is in need of
repair so please help with your donation
of the purchase of at least one ticket. All
questions can be directed to Janet
Dougherty 332-8395, or Mark Creighton
332-0149. Please plan to attend and sup-
port this project.

Port Orford Parks
By Jason Seivers

Draft 1 of Port Orford’s first Parks, Rec-
reation and Open Space (PROS) Plan will
be available for public review on Tues-
day, April 22, 1997. Copies of the Draft
Plan are available at City Hall. There will
be a two week review period, during
which written comments on the Plan will
be accepted. A formal Public Hearing
will be held at the Planning Commission
meeting May 6, 1997, 7pm., during which
public testimony may be given.

The City has been developing the PROS
Plan since January. Jason Seivers, a Parks
and Recreation Planner, was hired by the
City through the Resource Assistance for
Rural Environments (RARE) program to
develop the Plan. RARE is a cooperative
program between the University of Or-
egon and AmeriCorps (President
Clinton’s National Service Program).
Funding to develop the PROS Plan came
from the US Forest Service.

The goal is to have the PROS Plan be-
come part of the City’s Comprehensive
Plan. In order for this to happen, the
PROS Plan must first be approved by the
City Council. Then, the PROS Plan must
be approved by the Department of Land,
Conservation and Development (DLCD)
in Salem. Final approval by DLCD would
come in August, at the earliest.

The following is a schedule of Plan Ap-
proval dates:

Battlerock Wayfinding Point

The Port Orford Community Resource
Team meeting was held Thursday, April
10.  Community residents voted on de-
sign “E” with 40 parking spaces to be
located at Battle Rock Park in Port Orford.
They voted to call it Battlerock
Wayfinding Site.

April 22, 1997 Draft 1 available for pub-
lic review

May 6, 1997 Public Hearing on Draft
1 at the Planning Com-
mission meeting

May 16, 1997 Draft 2 available for pub-
lic review, written com-
ments accepted

May 30, 1997 Written comments due
on Draft 2.

June 3, 1997 Final Plan submitted to
City Council, available
for public review

June 9, 1997 Public Hearing on Final
Plan at City Council
meeting; approve Final
Plan

After approval by the City, the PROS
Plan will be submitted to DLCD for adop-
tion into the Comprehensive Plan.

Please take advantage of these opportuni-
ties to participate in decision making about
the future of Port Orford’s parks, recre-
ation and open space. The City needs to
hear your concerns and support in order
to make sure the Plan is the best it can be.



Curry Family Medical
The medical team that cares about you.

¦

Open weekdays 9 am to 5 pm
(541) 332-3861

THE CURRY FAMILY  MEDICAL  TEAM
Philip Gosvener, PA-C

and visiting medical specialists:
Robert Bolin, M.D. oncologist/hematologist;

John Flaxel, M.D., Jon Kintner, M.D. and Dennis Ottemiller, M.D., opthalmologists;
Richard Jany, M.D. and Kenneth Freudenberg, M.D. orthopedists.

Oregon Health Plan patients welcome — both Family Care and DOCS!

Senior News
By Mary Yoder

I told you there would be a free rummage
sale. Well here is the date - Saturday,
April 26. Come and bring a sack - neat
huh?

Now lets see - April 10th - The Rotary
Luncheon. These are the volunteers who
worked: Jan Dacayana, Jane Black, Kay
Neal, Lorraine Hass, Beth Newkirk - she
made home made baked beans at home,
nice lady. June Dennison set up tables.
Roald Young helped cook. I saw Lee
Hyle working around the center.

Next, April 12 was the luncheon and
rummage sale. These were the volunteers
who did such a good job: Lorraine Hass,
Bessie Laurson, Thelma Lagace, Norma
Ellis, Bobbeta Kron, Patti Young, Roald
Young, Greta Carver set up the dining
room. Doing dishes was Dick Clothier.
Bill Butts and E. David Klein, Henry
Kron and what’s his name did the rum-

mage sale. If you missed this luncheon
the Sing A Longs did their thing. It sure
was special. All the songs they sang were
my favorites. Glorene Godfry sure does a
nice job with these singers. Keep it up
Glorene. Sunday, April 13 was the break-
fast and rummage sale. Just think it starts
at 8am and lasts till 1:30pm. These volun-
teers work on Sunday - Patti Young,
Roald Young, Lucille Tubbs, Pauline
Lenox, Betty Harper, Beth Newkirk, Greta
Carver, Dottie Clothier, Dick Clothier,
June Dennison and Lee Hyle. Clair Stahl
works as cashier. As usual the food was
tasty and a nice crowd to eat it.

The next thing on the agenda is the Fash-
ion Show Friday April 18. That’s this
Friday. Also it’s a luncheon - cost $2.50
at 12 noon - see you there. Monday night,
April 21 pinochle. You see the pinochle
club pays rent for the use of the tables,
chairs and room. So to help pay the rent
etc. - the charge is $.50 to play. Also if
you would like to join the club it is $2.00

a year. Remember if you have the high
score you win a $1. All are welcome to
come. It’s a night out on the first and third
Monday night of the month. Well that
should do it for this time. Will close with
this:

Thank God for dirty dishes,
They have a tale to tell.

While others may go hungry,
We’re eating very well

Welcome Small Potatoes

Saturday night, April 19, the Pistol River
Concert Association welcomes Small
Potatoes to the Friendship Hall Stage.
This Chicago based group describes them-
selves as “electo-maniacs” performing a
wide range of musical styles and instru-
ments.  Tickets are $10.00 and available
at Soakers and Java Java.  For more
information, call the PRCA hotline at
247-7636.



Real Estate

Land & Lamb
Langlois — 348-2500

Farm Mart
Fencing $ Feed
Culvert $ Gates

Animal Husbandry Supplies

Across from Ocean Spray
347-4356

Need Water?
SOUTH COAST DRILLING

Serving all of Coos & Curry Counties
Water Well Drilling & Pump Systems

Residential $ Irrigation

CALL

New construction
Deepening
Repair / Cleaning

$ Estimates
$ Site Evaluation
$ Well Profiles

FREE{
Member of Senior Discounts $ Financing Available

332-6023
Todd Merryman (owner) WWC#1604 CCB# 121259

Easter Seal Celebration

It’s time for the Easter Seal Celebration.
This year the local phone bank will be at
Mary Loan Bookkeeping.  The Celebra-
tion takes place on Sunday, April 20 from
9:30am to 5:00pm.  Call with your dona-
tion at 332-5085.  Please note that the
number 332-5365 was incorrectly in-
cluded in other press releases.  The cor-
rect number to call for your pledge is:

332-5085

Port Orford Library News

The Friends of the Library and other
Volunteers were treated to a dinner and
prizes on April 5, at Elk River Camp-
ground. The prize for “Most Miles” was
given to Ruth Shea. Ruth takes our books
to Gold Beach and returns books from
Gold Beach to us. Because she is willing
to do this twice a week “for free” our
patrons are able to have the service for
free. The prize for most jobs done for the
library was given to Midge Hayes. She is
our Budget Director, President of the
Friends and a newly elected member of
the Library Board. The prize for most
hours volunteered went to Sandi
Westerman. Sandi volunteers on Mon-
day and also has done a tremendous
amount of original cataloging for us. The
prize for the most cookies went to Peigi
Stahl. Peigi is ever ready to make each
event more memorable by serving her
delicious cookies. The Weekly volun-
teers are Sandi Westerman, Midge Hayes,
Jane Cramer, Lorraine Gafford, Jean
Kilburn and Pat Rhoades. They were
each given a pin to commemorate their
service. All of the Library Board mem-
bers and Friends were given a button to
thank them for all they have done to make
the Library a much better place.

Task Force

Representative Ken Messerle, (R-Coos
Bay) has been appointed to the Pacific
Fisheries Legislative Task Force. In mak-
ing the appointment, Speaker of the House
Lynn Lundquist  stated, “I’m confident
that your expertise and dedication to fish-
eries issues will prove valuable to this
task force.”

The Task Force was formed in 1985 be-
cause fish know no borders or boundaries
Alaska, California, Hawaii, Idaho, Wash-
ington and Oregon all participate. They
meet three times a year, with two senators
and two representatives from each state.
Representative Terry Thompson, Sena-
tor Joan Dukes and Veral Tarno are the
other participants from Oregon.

The Task Force focuses on commercial
and sport fisheries, aqua culture and sea-

We have received a new order of books
and have a lot of the Best Sellers includ-
ing: Evening Class, by Maeve Binchy,
The Partner, by John Grisham, Angela’s
Ashes, by Frank McCourt, The Gift of
Peach by, Joseph Cardinal Bernardin,
Personal History, by Katherine Graham,
and Silent Witness, by Richard North
Patterson.

food issues. Objectives include advocat-
ing actions needed for healthy fisheries,
monitoring congressional actions, pro-
moting cooperation between states on
legislation, serving as a clearing house
for information and opinions from all
interests and reporting to legislatures on
means of protecting and enhancing Pa-
cific fisheries.

In accepting the appointment, Messerle
stated, “I am happy to be appointed. This
fits in well with my interests and other
assignments in the legislature.” The first
meeting on the fisheries task force for
Rep. Messerle will be held in Seattle in
May. A field trip is planned to tour a
factory trawler and the Ballard Locks.



Dr. Tom Pitchford
Office Hours:

Mon, Wed, Thu, Fri
Please call for appointment

Dr. McMakin, Chiropractor
here on Tuesdays

535A  12th  St.,  Port Orford
(in back of the Chevron station)

(541) 332-6005

We accept
Oregon Health Plan

and
All Insurances

Brian Danforth, D.D.S.

Family Dentistry

Flexible Hours

94283 Wedderburn Loop
P.O. Box 246

Wedderburn, OR 97491
(541) 247-6443

NCFCC

North Curry Families’ and Children’s
Center is in the process of planning a two
week Summer Recreation Program for
children of North Curry County. The
program will be during the weeks of July
7 - July 11 and July 14 - July 18. Times
will be 9am to 2pm each of those days.

Registration information and details will
follow.

We are currently accepting project pro-
posals from people who are willing to
provide an activity, art class, craft or skill
for the Recreation Program. Please pick
up a project application form from North
Curry Families’ and Children’s Center
located at 1403 Oregon St., Port Orford.
Call 332-9191 for more information

“Never say anything on the phone that
you wouldn't want your mother to hear at
your trial.”

 -Sydney Biddle Barrows,
the "Mayflower Madam"

“Never murder a man when he's busy
committing suicide.”

-Woodrow Wilson

“Never hold discussions with the monkey
when the organ grinder is in the room.”

-Winston Churchill

“Never stand between a dog and a
hydrant.”

-John Peers

Nifty Stuff at
The Downtown Fun Zone

832 Hwy 101,  P.O. Box 49
Port Orford, OR 97465

(541) 332-6565

Here are a few of the great new computer
books that have just arrived.

Zipping for Beginners ($14.95)
includes a disk and instructions for
dealing with those mysterious .zip files
in DOS, Win 3.x or Windows 95.

McAffee Anti-Virus for Beginners
($19.95) includes software and
instructions for protecting your computer
from viruses.

Surviving Day 1 with Windows 95
($9.95) shows how common tasks were
done in Win 3.x then how they are done
in Windows 95.  A great way to get up to
speed if you are just converting.

Many more titles due in by Friday!

Grand Nintendo Sell-Off.  We are
selling our regular Nintendo games to
make more room for Sega, Super-
Nintendo, and Nintendo 64 titles.  Here’s
your chance to own a classic!

Dual mode Ethernet Cards ....... $36.95

8 port Hub ................................. $89.95

1.2Gb hard drive ..................... $229.95

Generic Mouse ................ from $14.95

We also have a wide variety of cables,
surge suppressors, UPS, diskettes, Zip
disks, Blank CD-R disks, CD Caddys,
Paper, Mouse pads, Disk Boxes, as well
as a variety of stationary/office supplies
with local convenience yet great prices!



CFCU
Chetco Federal Credit Union

Equal
Housing
Lender

NCUA

1000 Oregon, Port Orford (541) 332-3711

Spaghetti West
236 Hwy 101, Port Orford

Colin & Christine Courtney
play standards as

The Jazz Vipers
Followed by original outlaw folk & acoustic rock with

Easy Co.
Friday, April 18 starting at 8:00pm

332-WEST (332-9378)

McNair True Value Hardware
Help is just around the corner

1935 N. Oregon St., Port Orford
(541) 332-3371

Automotive
Supplies

Automotive
Supplies
Automotive

Supplies
Automotive

LOANS
For All Reasons

“Be There!”

Call us Today
for information on loans,

accounts and membership.

Port Orford
Family Dentistry
No Cavity Club Members

(Children up to 16 yrs old)

Brett Martin

Sheba Loeber

Todd Martin

Jacob Wood

Kayla Thompson
Call now for appointment to see if
your child will become a member

Kevin Hardesty, DDS
332-5001

196 6th St. - Behind Whale Cove
Visa & MasterCard

Kid’s Concert

Cowboy Clyde and his alter ego Banjo
Buckeroo will be pickin’ and grinnin’ at
Katz Java and Juice this Friday, April 18,
from 7:00-9:00pm.  Cowboy folksongs
and other kids songs are the fare.  Also,
don’t miss Bandon’s boy wonder on saxo-
phone, Nick Housego.  Women’s vocal
group Bella Acappella may make a guest
appearance.  Grownups must bring a kid!

Brenda Brecke to be Honored

Former State Senator Brenda Brecke will
be among the honored guests at the Demo-
cratic Party of Curry County’s annual
dinner April 26 in Gold Beach.  It will be
an opportunity for everyone to get to-
gether with Senator Brecke, as well as
just have a good time with good food and
good friends.

Under the direction of a professional chef,
local Democrats will be cooking up gour-
met chicken and the most scrumptious
pies and cakes you’ve ever eaten.  It’s
becoming a tradition that local Demo-
crats pitch in and help prepare the food
themselves for this yearly party.

There will be plenty of time during the
social hour which proceeds the dinner for
browsing the silent auction items and

placing bids on some really special one.
This year’s auction includes not only
works by local well known artists, but
everything from garden tools to certifi-
cates for a romantic dinner out at one of
our best restaurants.  Last year people got
up from their beautifully decorated tables
to check the bidding all during the dinner
just to make sure they were able to take
their treasure home that night.

The dinner will be held in Docia Sweet
Hall at the Fairgrounds in Gold Beach.
The social hour starts at 6:00pm, with
dinner at 7:00pm.  Tickets for the dinner
are $15 a person and may be obtained by
contacting: in Brookings, Betty Crooks at
469-4215; in Gold Beach, Dorothea
Petersen at 247-7944; and in Port Orford,
Martha Weaver-Britell at 332-9775.  Ev-
eryone is welcome to attend.



C.A. SMITH REAL ESTATE
Hwy 101 - 356 W. 6th

541-332-4132 $ 1-800-332-6898

You’re #1 with us!        Nine agents to serve You!

residences $ lots $ acreage
$ commercial $

$ property management $

OCEAN VIEWS and WATERFRONT
PROPERTIES
open 7 days a week

Established in 1971

Retirement Goals

The first questions a person should
begin asking him or herself is, “What
am I going to be doing?  Will I be
staying at home?  Where will home be?
Will I keep the home I’m in or move
closer to the kids?  Do I want to winter
in a warmer climate?  Will I be
traveling?”  This brings us to lifestyle
type questions.  “What will I do with the
time I spent working?  Do I need a
hobby?  Will I be active with community
service?” and finally, “How is my
health?”  Next week: Financial Planning
for Retirement.

This is for educational purposes only,
for specific recommendations, see your
tax advisor.

Gary Anderson, 332-4261, is a
registered Representative of Walnut
Street Securities, Inc. Securities
activities supervised by a WSS office at
6302 93rd St. SW, Lakewood, WA
98499.

Melandar
Jewelry & Gifts

Spring
Diamond
Sale
$ Diamond Wedding Sets
$ Anniversary Bands
$ Men’s Diamond Bands
$ Bracelets
$ Diamond Earrings
$ Pendants
Visa & Mastercard Accepted

175 2nd Street
The Continuum Building

Old Town Bandon
(541) 347-3965

Sea Breeze
Florist

Secretary’s Week
April 21-25

Flowers, Chocolates, Gifts

World Wide Wire Service
(541) 332-0445 Shop 311 6th St.
(541) 332-8265 Eve. & Sun. Port Orford

Immunization Week Coming
The Curry County Health Department
will be participating in National Immuni-
zation Week from April 21-26.  The na-
tion has established a goal of 90% of its
two-year olds having received all the
shots they need to protect them from ten
serious diseases that can cause blindness,
deafness, paralysis, heart failure, brain
damage, and even death.  Currently, only
67% Oregon’s two year olds, and 65% of
Curry County children, were up-to-date
on their shots, ranking Oregon 47th in the
nation for the number of children fully
protected against these harmful diseases.

During the week long immunization cam-
paign, the Health Department will extend
its regular immunization clinic hours and
add a Saturday clinic to make it easier for
your child to get the shots he/she needs.
Gold Beach will offer shots at the Health
Department on Wednesday, April 23,
from 8:30am to noon and 1:00-7:00pm.
Shots will be given at the Port Orford
Health Department on Thursday, April
24, from 1:00-7:00pm and in both Gold
Beach and Port Orford on Saturday, April
26 from 10:00am to 3:00pm.

The week long event will offer donated
prizes, refreshments, and fun for kids
who bring their updated immunization
card or get a shot at the health department
during the week.  Free immunization
screenings are always available at the
health department and will also be avail-
able during Immunization Week at the

“Tales From the Kitchen Table”

Katz Java and Juice presents Corrie Grant
in a one woman show on Sunday, May 4,
at 7:00pm.  Grant’s one woman show is
entitled “Tales From the Kitchen” .  Pre-

health department.

Call the Curry County Health Depart-
ment with questions and concerns you
may have at 247-7011, extension 265.

show entertainment will be provided by
musician Steve Montana at 6:00pm.

Admission for the show is $3.00 and
tickets are available in advance at Katz
Java and Juice.  Munchies, juice and java
will be available the evening of the per-
formance.

Come and check their expanded new lo-
cation at 1634 N. Highway 101.  The
phone number is 332-1039.



Continued on next page

REAL ESTATE & RENTALS

FULLY FURNISHED  efficiency apart-
ments - ocean view - q-sized bed, full
bath. Day, week or month. Call (541)
332-6610, above Grantland Mayfield
Gallery.

WHITEWATER VIEW lot sale
$110,000 Shelter Cove subdivision, Port
Orford, King St. 1.2 acre paved road and
utilities. Call (541) 347-8147.

HOUSE FOR RENT Port Orford. 3 bed-
room, 1 bath, appliances, pellet stove,
washer/dryer hookup. $460 + security.
Available May 1st. (541) 247-2005.

OCEAN FRONT ACRE  and house for
sale by owner. For info and appointment
call 332-9185. $245,000.

2 BDRM. APT. Utilities included - first
& last & security deposit $400 to $475
depending on family size 332-9575.

FOR RENT: 1 ½ BDRM. Cottage; cute
and private. Garden area; water furnished.
Close to town; storage $350 per month.
Deposit required 332-3521 or 332-7225.

SERVICES

BANKRUPTCY, DIVORCE, Wills,
Trusts, Deeds. Join our list of satisfied
customers. For a low cost, sensible non-
lawyer alternative call Summer Rain
Services. 347-9196.

DANNY’S LAUNDROMAT  open (7)
days a week. You wash or we wash.
Attendant on duty. Located between 10th
& 11th St. in Bandon.

WHY LITIGATE? NEGOTIATE!
Trained negotiator resolves disputes, 27
years experience. Low rates. Divorce,
business, neighbors, Paralegal Services,
court forms, bankruptcy, subpoenas. 247-
2336.

MOBILE LOCKSMITH SERVICE  -
keys, installations, repairs, locks opened.
Auto, home, business. Bonded 332-7404.

TREES! TREES! TREES! Danger trees
our specialty. Tree topping, limbing and
removal. Free estimates. 347-2817 night
or day.

FINE CUSTOM FRAMING  returning
in May. Call Carol - a local call from Port
Orford - Airport Road. 348-2812.

JOHN B. HOUSER, Barber-Hairdresser,
553 - 19th Street, Port Orford, 332-2050.
Hours Tues. Thru Fri. From 9 to 5 and
Sat. 10 till 2.

NAILS BY DELAINE  at Juanita’s Sa-
lon. Manicures, pedicures, artificial nails.
Call 332-4575 for appointment.

PLANTS! RHODIES, FUCHSIAS ,
pansies, petunias, and more: Coastal Gar-
dens Nursery now open 9-5 - Tuesday
thru Saturday, Arizona St. near dump.
332-9018.

GENTLE TOUCH Photography. Por-
traits, family reunions, special events,
weddings a specialty. Call De laine 332-
1275 after 5pm.

CARPETS DIRTY?  Need Janitorial
Services? Call Sunrise Carpet Cleaning!
Residential and commercial, licensed and
insured. Free estimates. Call Cliff at 347-
3164.

GARAGE SALES

CLEAN OUT THE GARAGE  Sale.
Furniture, dishes, clothes, toys, lots of
stuff. 836 Jefferson St. All priced to go. 9-
2 April 19 & 20.

INSIDE MOVING SALE:  Sat. & Sun.
April 19th and 20th from 9am to 5pm. 30
Geer Circle 332-0755. Household goods,
clothing, furniture, sporting goods.

CONSIGNMENT SELLERS!
Housewares, tools, furniture, jewelry,
clothes, bikes, much more! House for sale
too. Additional consignments welcomed.
Sale space available. Saturday & Sunday
10am-3pm. 1160 Idaho St., Port Orford.
John 332-9585.

BIG SALE LANGLOIS  Lions Floras
Lake Rd., Langlois. Friday 18th Saturday
19th from 9am till 3pm. Lots of clothes,
near new girl’s clothes 8-14, wicker bas-
kets, record player, table & chairs, lamps,
desk, chest of drawers, hardware items.

INSIDE GARAGE SALE:  Saturday
April 19 from 8-4. 1964 Step-van diesel,
4 speed, good running $1,750. Antiques,
tools, household plants, 4 cycle Wiscon-
sin engine $250. 2 ½ miles north of Port
Orford on Nicholson Dr. 332-0385.

MISCELLANEOUS

FOR SALE SEASONED firewood by
the cord. Call 332-9031.

COME HELP US CELEBRATE our
4th season at Sweet Annie’s Nursery the
week of April 15th. There will be refresh-
ments and a ‘thank you plant’ for our
friends and customers. 47338 So. Floras
Lk. Lp. Langlois, OR 348-9989.

KITTEN RESCUED from sea-food
plant. Needs nice quiet home. She is
spayed and has shots. Very affectionate
and needs lots of love. Cat Conscious
332-9104.

LARGE SELECTION of used videos
and regular nintendo games for sale. Mis-
sion Impossible, Harriet The Spy, Matilda,
The Rock & others at The Downtown Fun
Zone.

FOR SALE: Graco pack and play $35
and an oak crib $60. Call after 5pm 332-
2013.



Classified Ads
Continued from previous page

THE WOODEN NICKEL
Handcrafted Myrtlewood

Retail - Wholesale
(541) 332-5201
1205 Oregon St.

Port Orford, OR 97465

Mary’s Herbs
For all your health shop needs

Full service herb & vitamin shop
Energy - weight loss - detox -

wellness - multiples, etc.
Low cost home water filtration system removes

Giardia, E. Coli, Coliform, Sediment
Phone/Mail order available. Bandon 347-9586

Port Orford Discount Drug
Reliable service, reasonable pricing.
We carry cards and gift items and
can process your film. 755 N.
Oregon St. 332-1100, Fax 332-0120

Paradise
Excavation & Construction

Sewer & Septic Systems $ Backhoe
Fishery Enhancement  $ General Construction

Mike Hewitt - 332-2750
CCB#117241 DEQ#37680

PORT ORFORD
GLASS & SCREEN
$ Insulated Windows
$ General Maintenance
$ RV Repair

(541) 332-6015

RIDE A TENNESSEE Walker. Cedar
Grove Farm will again be offering riding
lessons for beginners. All ages. Coaching
for advanced riders English, western. $16
for each two hour session. Six lesson
program with Certificate, ribbon 332-
2675.

WANTED: MASSAGE TABLE  332-
6295.

WINCHESTER ’97 12GA - 32in. BBL
Ser. No. 34818. Been in family since
1910 $300. 332-3009.

12’ ALUMINUM BOAT  with trailer
2hp & 5hp motors. $1,500. 332-0965 call
after 5pm or weekends.

IDAHO ST. FLEA MARKET : Surf-
boards, wetsuits, exercise equipment,
microwaves, jewelry, bikes, clothes, air
conditioner, books, antiques, and much
more! House for sale, too. Consignments
accepted. Saturday and Sunday 10am-
3pm. 1160 Idaho Street, Port Orford.
John 332-9585.

ARTHRITIS THE INCURABLE  dis-
ease? Discover how to gain drug free
relief from arthritis pain. SASE for info:
Nutrition Center, Box 283, Gold Beach,
OR 97444.

HAM RADIO TRANSCEIVER  -
Kenwood TS-440SAT 160-10Meters,
200W PEP, built-in automatic antenna
tuner, with SSB & CW crystal filters
installed, CW key, headphones, power
supply - $925 fob Port Orford, OR. Valerie
AA7FB (541) 332-6565.

L&R VARIETY  open 7 days a week
9am-5pm. Something for everybody:
gifts, collectibles, tools, books, knives &
jewelry. Good prices. 1819 Oregon St.,
Port Orford.

COFFEE FACT:  Approximately 2,000
coffee beans yield about one pound of
coffee. Come get yours at the drive thru
Espresso Truck. “Rise & Shine.

BEN’S THRIFT STORE  if you’re light-
ening the load, moving in or out,
remodeling or redecorating, lost or gained
weight, or quit a hobby, or have leftover
garage sale goodies - please donate to
Ben’s. We’ll sell your better furniture for
a 20% consignment fee. All profits go to
animals. Call 347-3492, Mon. - Sat.

MINI STORAGE/U-HAUL . 200+ stor-
age units, 150+ climate controlled.
Airport-U-Stor, across from Ocean Spray
347-4356 .

Letter to the Editor,

Our Mexican dinner on April 5 was a
great success. Over 100 diners enjoyed
good food, music and friendship while
helping Over The Rainbow Special Needs
Riding Program. Due to the many com-
pliments received we are considering
making this an annual event. This event
was made possible by donations of food,
auction items, kitchen help and commu-
nity participation. Our sincere thanks and
appreciation to everyone who helped make
this fund raiser a success.

Food was donated by Ray’s Food Place
and Price & Pride in Bandon, The Canned
Foods Grocery Outlet in Coos Bay;
Erdman Meat Packing, Bussmann Mobil
Ranch Butchering, and John& Christina
Waller.

Auction items were donated by the Big
Wheel, Windward Gardens, Blue Dia-
mond Nursery, 101 Plants and Kids Stuff
in Bandon, the Grange and Kum Yons in
Coos Bay; Coos Curry Supply and Coastal
Gardens in Port Orford; West Coast Game
Park, Meanders Delight, and Terry Kraft.

Our hard working volunteers were: Liv
Sundkoyen, Patricia Waller, Sandy Shely,
Cheryl Douglass, Katie Kraft, Christina
Waller, Joan Lynch, Carlene Armi,
Kathryn Hazard, Donna & Siggi
Hoffmann, Shawn Novotny, Sharon
Bazor, Stephanie & Kate Randolph and
Horst Pfand.

Advertising was provided by the Port
Orford News, Port Orford Today! KURY
and KGBR radio stations.

Special thanks to Diane Cassell and the
Soprano Singers for their fine perfor-
mance.

Alice Pfand
Secretary, Over The Rainbow

“When I play with my cat, who knows if
I am not a pastime to her more than she is
to me?”  Michael Eyguem de Montaigne



Everything for the Builder!

Western Builders Supply, Inc.
Ready Mix Concrete $ Lumber $ Plywood

Paint $ Builder’s Hardware $ Concrete Products
Gravel $ Doors $ Windows $ Plumbing $ Electrical

Insulation $ Paneling $ Sheet Rock

92778 Knapp Road, Port Orford, Oregon
332-4161 Sales $ 332-4803 Concrete $ 332-4902 FAX

Ready Mix Concrete
Serving Southwestern
Oregon Since 1940

Insulate Industries, The Leader

In Vinyl Window Technology.

The Ultimate  Decking

Council Adopts Motion
Continued from front cover

Earth Skate!

Earth Week activities on the South Coast
this year will be highlighted by a festive
public skating party in Coquille.  Earth-
Skate (formerly Peace-Skate) begins at
8:00pm Saturday night, April 19, in the
large auditorium of the Coquille Commu-
nity Building.  Everyone is welcome.

Come skate to live music performed by
three local bands.  Stone River, Nick
Ciampi, and The Blue Jays will play until
11:00pm, and there is no cover charge.
Refreshments are pot-luck (no alcohol
please).  Children under 18 must be ac-
companied by an adult.  The skating fee is
$1.50.

Young children will share the treats hid-
den in a peaceful pinata globe.  Everyone
can participate in the grand raffle for
numerous donated prizes.  All proceeds
from the raffle will support the work of
non-profit groups in Coos County.  Please
no unattended children.

Earth-Skate is sponsored by the follow-
ing groups:

Oregon Coast Peace Alliance

Friend of The Coquille River

The Women’s Crisis Center

For more information contact Paul
Poresky at 572-5370.

G.E.D. certificate, and take a physical
examination.  The local governing body
has the right to waive some parts of the
physical exam.  Once the officer meets
these requirements they have to go through
mandatory training at the State policy
academy in Salem within one year of
being hired.  Tosch said the city is cur-
rently going through the process of get-
ting this information from Lt. Ball and the
two reserves.  Once this information is
complete Lt. Ball has until October of this
year to attend the academy and get certi-
fied.

June Banks spoke to the council and told
them she was upset.  She asked why all
this about Lew not being certified was
coming out now, all of sudden, in refer-
ence to the arrest of Dotti’s daughter.

Lt. Ball spoke to the council.  He emphati-
cally stated “I advised Dotti I was not
certified when I was first hired, from day
one.  Ball said he thought he could get
certified using the grandfather clause.

In other council business the council
passed an amendment to Ordinance 97-
07, the transient lodging tax ordinance.

The changes were to Section 24 and now
provide that 30% or $9,000 (whichever is
greater) be allocated to the operation of
the Visitor and Information Center.
Bonnie Allen was appointed to the bed
tax committee.  The council postponed
action on three new ordinances to estab-
lish a traffic court, a municipal court and
judge, and the office of clerk of the court.
Attorney Tosh will look these over and
advise the council.

Chief George Gehrke was given a pay
raise to $250 a month in a close vote.  The
council voted 3-3 and Mayor Gary Doran
broke the tie by voting yes for the pay
raise.

Mayor Doran adjourned the meeting and
city manager Dotti Myers approached
him and the rest of the council.  She
requested I also be present.  She began
criticizing the council for things that had
been said at the meeting in regards to her
daughter, Nikki Addington.  Addington
was arrested at Port Orford city hall on
March 19, on several charges (not related
to work) and was at the time serving as
municipal court clerk.  Doran told her that
the remarks were inappropriate as he cov-
ered his head with his hands.  However,
Myers kept talking.  Most of the council

walked away and didn’t participate in the
tongue lashing.  One councilor told me he
didn’t want to be chastised by the council’s
employee.

After the meeting was over I spoke with
Lew Ball and he asked me to put a few
words in the paper thanking the many
wonderful supporters of his that showed
up at the council meeting to back him and
all those who signed the petitions.

The council’s next meeting will be on
Thursday, April 17, at 6:45pm.  The meet-
ing concerns efforts to get Lew Ball cer-
tified.  The next budget committee meet-
ing follows at 7:00pm.


